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RECREATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES 
Regular Meeting  
October 15, 2024 

 
 
The Recreation Advisory Committee held a regular meeting, on October 15, 2024 at 7:00pm  
 
Members Present: Patty DeClesis, Cyndy Devesly, Josephine Fracasso, William Olivier and Colleen McLean 
OATH OF OFFICE: William Olivier read his Oath of Office 
 
MINUTES:  
A motion was made to approve the minutes from July 16, 2024 by Patty and seconded by Josephine 
 
ACTIVITY UPDATE:  
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
2025 Budget – Kim reviewed the budget and the Committee discussed. Kim will submit the proposed budget this week.  
Double Feature – Everything is set for the movies on the 19th. Summer movies should be geared more towards older 
children because if the time. We will investigate May/April/October for the little ones. Next year we can advertise all of the 
movies for the year through the school before it ends in June.  
Letters to Santa – This year will be contacting the Honor Society to see if some of the students may be interested in helping 
with this program. This begins November 20 
Gingerbread in a Bag – We will be purchasing 75 houses this year. Kim will reach out to Five Below to see if we can have 75 
held in the back to purchase. Colleen will check with Honor Society students to have them help stuff the bags the Saturday 
after Thanksgiving so the bags are ready for the Tree Lighting on December 1st.  Patty and Kim will order other items for the 
bags.   
Annual Tree Lighting – Fire Department and Miss Green have been contacted.  Colleen will reach out to the school to see if 
the 7th & 8th grade students will be selling pizza again. Patty will order giveaway for the kids and Kim will order the snowman 
craft and take care of the bounce house.  
Holiday Home Decorating Contest – The Committee will accept nominations of homes and will recognize “Christmas 
Lane” as a winner but not eligible for the gift cards. The judging will take place on December 10th.  Kim will place a map on 
social media so the residents can see where the houses are located.  
Bus Trip – As of today there are 40 seats reserved on the bus for the trip to the Christmas show.  
 
MATTERS FROM RECREATION COMMITTEE MEMBERS: None 
 
This meeting was adjourned at 8:07pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 

 
Kim Mantz 
Recreation Secretary       Date approved: 1.21.25 


